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May 1, 2022
Third Sunday in Easter

 
Flowers:   To the Glory of God & In Loving Memory of...  
 *  Timothy Streeter from Penny Streeter & family

Radio:   To the Glory of God & In Loving Memory of...  
 *  Timothy Streeter from Penny Streeter & family

Livestream:  To the Glory of God & In Loving Memory of...  
 *  Timothy Streeter from Penny Streeter & family

Your Prayer Requests 
At every Saturday & Sunday worship service, we ask people to fill out a 
welcome card that is found in the bulletin. The card asks people to put their 
prayer requests on the back, and these requests are prayed for every Tues-
day afternoon at Messiah’s staff meeting. If you wish to have your name 
or a loved one’s name read during worship, please call the office or let the 
pastors, Jen, or Julia know. We will need to get permission before we include 
anyone’s name in the worship prayers. 

Siblings in Christ,
Have you seen the geese fly overhead? Or wandering around in Park Cem-
etery? They’re a telltale sign of Spring here in the UP and they’ve made their 
return. Maybe you find them to be obnoxious, and so they can be, but in the 
Celtic tradition geese are a sign of the Holy Spirit. 
Whether you believe that or not, the Spirit is among us! It is calling upon 
our imagination, challenging us, and embracing us. It is with us in the Good 
Friday and Holy Saturday darkness and in the light of Easter morning. The 
Spirit is present during pandemic and war, and physical and emotional 
winters. It is fierce, stubborn, and loud. Yet it is also graceful, protective, 
and gentle. The Spirit holds us as we navigate the disconcerting and hopeful 
truth of an empty tomb. The Spirit brings us together with Christ in the or-
dinary moments of our days. The Spirit moves, pushes, dances, and cajoles. 
The Holy Spirit calls to each of us and to the church, meeting us wherever we 
are.
As we live into this Easter season, I encourage you to look for the Spirit in 
your midst. Whether it is a hard day or an easy one, the Holy Spirit is there. 
Maybe it looks like geese, but maybe it looks like a conversation, a sunset, 
or the beauty of a song. Maybe an idea, a story, a passage of Scripture, or 
a dream. Maybe it looks messy or maybe it looks tidy. Look and listen for 
where the Spirit is moving in your life.

Maybe you’re familiar with the poem "Wild Geese," by Mary Oliver. It’s one 
of her more famous ones and one that came to mind as I thought about the 
geese, and the Holy Spirit,
You do not have to be good.
You do not have to walk on your knees
for a hundred miles through the desert, repenting.
You only have to let the soft animal of your body
       love what it loves.
Tell me about despair, yours, and I will tell you mine.
Meanwhile the world goes on.
Meanwhile the sun and the clear pebbles of the rain
are moving across the landscapes,
over the prairies and the deep trees,
the mountains and the rivers.
Meanwhile the wild geese, high in the clean blue air,
are heading home again.
Whoever you are, no matter how lonely,
the world offers itself to your imagination,
calls to you like the wild geese, harsh and exciting-
over and over announcing your place
in the family of things.
As we enter this Easter season, remember that the Spirit has a place for you, 
that God has a place for you, and that God’s grace is abundant. Dwell in 
God’s love and listen for it, even if it sounds like the squawk of a goose.
In Christ,
Pr. Andrew
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  Messiah’s Newsletter

May 1, 2022 
Volume 104, Issue 5

Articles for 
Weekly Announcements 

are due by 6:00 pm  
every Wednesday

Newsletter Deadline 
The deadline for articles to be included in 
our June newsletter is Monday May 23, 
2022.

On Call 
Pr. Andrew Plocher: May 1, 3-4, 8-11, 22-25, 29-31 
Pr. Molly Eversoll: May 2, 5-7, 12-21, 26-28

Messiah Calendar
Monday, May 2
  8:00 am   MAPS Kindergarten    
     Screening 
10:00 am   OWLs Walk 
11:00 am   Asahi 
  7:00 pm   AA 

Tuesday, May 3
8:00 am   MAPS Kindergarten   
    Screening 
12:00 pm QiGong (zoom) 
1:30 pm   Staff Meeting
7:00 pm    Male Chorus 
 
Wednesday, May 4 
  8:00 am  MAPS Kindergarten      
     Screening
11:00 am   Asahi 
  5:00 pm   Senior Choir Rehearsal 
  6:00 pm   Community Meal
  7:00 pm   The Book of Job

Thursday, May 5
  8:00 am   MAPS Kindergarten      
     Screening 
  9:00 am   Quilting 
10:30 am   Koinonia Bible Study 
  4:00 pm   Asylum Task Force
  5:00 pm   Building/Grounds

Friday, May 6 
  8:00 am   MAPS Kindergarten   
     Screening
 11:00 am  Asahi 
12:00 pm   Men’s Bible Study   
  3:00 pm   Sail On Singers

Saturday, May 7 
 11:00 am  Visitation- Virginia Bell
 12:00 pm  Funeral Service 
 12:45 pm  Funeral Luncheon 
   5:00 pm  Worship

Sunday, May 8 
  8:00 am   Senior Choir Rehearsal
  8:30 am   Worship-Traditional 
10:30 am   Worship-Contemporary 
 

In The Hospital  
Please inform the church office when you are hospitalized. Pr. Molly Eversoll 
& Pr. Andrew Plocher would like to visit you when you are there. If you are 
unable to notify Messiah, please ask a family member to do so.

Suppers For Six
Suppers for Six is a fun, yet relaxing, and easy way to get to know other folks 
who attend our Messiah. It is an opportunity to meet new people, form new 
friendships, and get to know each other better.
Three couples (or a combination of couples and singles) are grouped together 
for a three-month period. Over the course of three months, these six people 
will gather at least once a month to share a meal together. The groups can 
choose to meet in a home, in a restaurant, or for a picnic.
If interested, a sign-up sheet is available on the Welcome Table outside the 
church office (or contact the church office). At the end of May, once folks 
have signed up, groups will be formed and everyone in the group will be 
notified and given a list of the group members and contact information (and 
who will be hosting first, second, and third). The meals are meant to be 
potluck with everyone bringing something to share or for groups that prefer 
not to cook, you can meet at an agreed upon restaurant. The group can be as 
creative or simple as they choose in the meals they enjoy.
What about kids? Parents are welcome to sign up (please do!), and it is up 
to the individual group to determine if children will be a part of the meal 
or not. Ideas for dealing with the kids include: children can play or watch 
TV quietly in another room after the meal so the adults can talk, a teen child 
of someone in the group might be willing to baby sit young children at the 
parent’s home, or parents of young children may need to find their own baby 
sitter.

Easter Lilies/Flowers  
If you had sponsored one of our Easter flowers in memory or in honor of a 
loved one, please feel free to stop in and pick one up & take it home. They 
are available in the narthex. Thank you for your sponsorship!

Pr. Andrew will be away May 15-19 for continuing education
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Messiah’s Birthdays
                                 May 2022 

     Sunday 1 Alexandra Geschwindt, Max Geschwindt, Carol 
Pfannenstiel

     Monday 2  Paul Carstens, Emmett Claybaker, Claire Hirvonen

     Tuesday 3  David Balding

     Wednesday 4  Lucille Bartanen, Emily Fitzpatrick, Graham Kloet, Delaney 
Parks

     Thursday 5  William Messenger

        Friday 6  John Dahlke, Sarah Engle, Joan Hill, Peter Kotila, Alyson 
LaBelle

     Saturday 7  Jeff Olson, Deb Rolig, Boli Soderberg

     Sunday 8  Adelyn Davis, Thomas Matthews, Clare Sauer

           Monday 9  Jon Hill

         Tuesday 10  Iris Balding, Mark Sellers

         Wednesday 11  Sue Hewitt, Sherry Mattson

         Thursday 12  Sharon Arntsen, Sondra Cryderman, Aurora Kinnunen, 
Luke Mead

         Friday 13  Madison Balding, Dan Wolf, Anna Zimmer

       Saturday 14  Traci Busick, Chris Kotila, Scott Krah

     Sunday 15  John Collins

     Monday 16  No birthdays

       Tuesday 17  Tom Bronken, Owen Stevens

     Wednesday 18  Dale Alanko, Leslie Jarvi, Ken Vickstrom

     Thursday 19  Jude Balding, Karen Oslund, Nancy Raisanen, Dave Skoog, 
Maxine Weeks

     Friday 20  Elmer Moisio

    Saturday 21  Marianne Brugman, Ralph Christensen, Ron Hill, Kiera 
Summersett

         Sunday 22  Raquel Orhanen, Barb Salmela

     Monday 23  John VanDreel

     Tuesday 24 Maria Mendini-Fuller

 Wednesday 25 Liam Ulland-Joy

         Thursday 26   No birthdays

     Friday 27  Laura Goodney

     Saturday 28 Miriam Mattson, Michael Peterson

     Sunday 29  Kelly Bartlett, Joe Blemberg, Jim Duranceau

     Monday 30 No birthdays

 Tuesday 31 Conrad Jewett, Jeannie Wagner

Virtual Worship 
Messiah’s 8:30 am worship is broadcast on the radio at Sunny 101.9 FM. The 
two Sunday morning services (8:30 & 10:30 am) can be found online at the 
following sites: Vimeo - vimeo.com/messiahlutheranmqt  
  Facebook - www.facebook.com/messiahlutheranmqt  

Devotions Link 
www.prayfaithfully.org is an on-line devotional reading service maintained 
by the Northern Great Lakes Synod and written by various pastors and lay-
persons.  

Council Highlights - April 2022
At our April meeting, we welcomed our new class of Council members: 
Wayne Geschwindt, Laurel Kniskern, Rebecca Ulland, and Al Edgar (all 
of whom were elected at our Congregational Meeting in March). We also 
elected Terry Langenberg as Council President, Ruth Robb as Vice President, 
and Kurt Mensching as Secretary. As a reminder, the following people are 
also Council members: Molly Luty, Eric Hammerstrom, Vickie Paupore, 
Rachel Skaw, and Mike Coyne. Messiah has been blessed with excellent 
leadership and we continue to be. Council looks forward to setting a date for 
a planning retreat and to looking to the future with our congregation. If you 
have questions, comments, feedback, or ideas, please do not hesitate to reach 
out to any of the Council members or our Pastors. We ask that you pray for 
us as we seek follow the guidance of the Holy Spirit and as we, in turn, pray 
for you and for all of our congregation.
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In Our Prayers 
Please remember the following people in your prayers at this time:  In thanks-
giving for the marriage of Kathy & Fred Maynard’s son Bruce Maynard to 
John Kilgour; Larry; Alli & Johan Elsenbroek; Jack VanAlstine; John; Billie 
Johnson; Jeff Bruning; Mike Cooper; Bob; Lillian Tuimala; Les Scheuren; Sandy 
Grenke; Leah Rodda; Brenda Blett; John Collins; Linda & Dan; Virginia Bell; 
Claire; David Shaver; Tobe Anderson; Ken Smith; Chuck; Daniel & Marcos; 
Mary Leslie; Shawn; Mae Desonia; Lisa Douros; Ann Lahti; Marjorie Vidlund; 
Chris Heiskanen; Jamie Baril; Tina & her roommate; Matthew Williamson; 
Jim Shirtz; Wayne Hanmer; Judy Donckers; Karen Johnson; Michael Orhanen; 
Sierra; Charlene Avery
You may call the church office if you would like a person listed in the prayers. Please 
obtain permission from the person to list his/her name. In order to keep the list up to 
date and manageable in size, we will remove names from time to time. We also ap-
preciate updates as to how people listed are progressing. Thank you!

        Lectionary Readings -  May 2022
 May 1 3rd Sunday of Easter 
 Reading Acts 9:1-6 
 Gospel John 21:1-19
         

 May 8 4th Sunday of Easter 
 Reading Acts 9:36-43 
 Gospel John 10:22-30

 May 15 5th Sunday of Easter 
 Reading Acts 11:1-18 
 Gospel John 13:31-35

 May 22 6th Sunday of Easter 
 Reading Acts 16:9-15 
 Gospel John 5:1-9

 May 29 7th Sunday of Easter 
 Reading Acts 16:16-34 
 Gospel John 17:20-26

Confirmation - May 21 
Our final confirmation retreat before the summer will take place on Satur-
day, May 21st from 10:00 am - 3:00 pm at Messiah. If your student has not yet 
been able to attend, they are more than welcome. We will continue to discuss 
our theme of Christian Community and how we are a welcoming commu-
nity to all. It will be a time of socializing, learning, and games with plenty of 
snacks throughout the day. Please have your student bring their Bible and let 
Pastor Molly know if they are attending. 
Students being confirmed this year will continue to be confirmed on Ref-
ormation Sunday in October this fall. Stay tuned for more information and 
dates for the fall confirmation retreat (hopefully to be held at Fortune Lake) 
and more information about Confirmation next year.

Vacation Bible School 
Parents, mark your calendars for the week of June 27th (M-Th 9:00 am - 12:00 
pm). Vacation Bible School will be happening this year in-person at Messiah 
and we are excited to welcome camp staffers from Fortune Lake who will be 
running it along with volunteers from Messiah. This year’s theme is Bound-
less, God Beyond Measure. Your child will learn all about God and Jesus’ 
extravagant and boundless love that comes into our world and our lives.
Registration forms for VBS can be found on the welcome table outside of the 
church office. We can also email them to you if you contact either Pr. Molly 
or the church office (molly@messiahlutheranmqt.org or office@messiahlu-
theranmqt.org) 
We are looking for those interested in: 
* volunteering as adult helpers (in need of three adults / day; M-Th) 
* several households who would be willing to house the staffers from For-
tune Lake camp during the week
If you are able to do so or interested in knowing more, please contact the 
church office. 

Radio Broadcast & Livestream Sponsorship 
We are in need of sponsors for upcoming radio broadcasts & livestreaming. If 
this is something you would like to support, please let the office know what 
you would like written for your sponsorship. you can reach us by phone at 
225-1119 or email at office@messiahlutheranmqt.org. The cost of the Radio 
Broadcast or Livestream sponsorship is $110.
Keep in mind, you can sponsor the Livestream in Memory or in Honor of a 
loved one.
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To view our calendar, 
updated daily, please go to 
messiahlutheranmqt.org

To view our calendar, 
updated daily, please go to 
messiahlutheranmqt.org 
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The New Free Store Donations 
The New Free Store is an inter-faith, non-profit group supporting people in 
the greater Marquette area who express a need for free clothing, linen, hy-
giene & cleaning supplies. Over 850 families are now registered to shop for 
free & that number continues to grow. When doing your weekly shopping, 
please remember the items noted below in the coming months. Thank you 
for your support! Feel free to leave these items in The New Free Store ‘drop-
box’ in Messiah’s narthex. 
*May - Baby Wipes & Diapers, size 1-5 
*June - Hand Sanitizer & Male/Female Razors

Passages 
In Celebration of: 
* the birth of Myra Zyburt’s granddaughter, Theadosia Zyburt. She was born 
on February 16th and is the daugher of Myra’s son Sam & his wife Chelsea. 
* the birth of the Gummerus twins, two girls - Clarke & Hattie. Big brother 
Landos & parents are doing well. 
* the children of our congregation that recently received their First Commu-
nion: Dorothy Janda, Emma LeDuc and Lydia Tripp. They made the bread 
for communion for our Maundy Thursday worship & received their First 
Communion at that service. 
* the baptism of Brynn Margrit Bowler, daughter of Christopher & Kirsten 
Bowler. 
* the baptism of Sam Brink & the new membership of Sam & Logan Camling. 
* new members Joe & Chris Harkness who joined our church in April; they 
came from United Lutheran in Crystal Falls. Welcome! 
* new members Justin & Anna Wild who come to us from Christ Community 
Church in Indiana. Welcome!
In Sympathy to: 
* Ruth Robb upon the passing of her mother on February 26th. 
* Jayme Bell & family upon the passing of her mother Virginia Bell on April 
10th.

Synod Assembly 
Synod Assembly this year will be a hybrid virtual and in-person with the 
business meeting and the gathering of Conference 8 taking place at Messiah 
on Saturday, May 14th.
The synod writes,  
We look forward to offering again a week full of pre-assembly workshops 
and content. Opening worship will premiere on the NGLS YouTube channel 
on Friday, May 13th and links for visitors to view the business meeting will 
be available on our website & Facebook page. Voting members are required 
to be physically present at their host site to vote during the business portions 
of the Assembly on Saturday, May 14th.

Subscribe to Messiah's ENewsletter 
Messiah publishes an electronic newsletter every Wednesday which is sent 
to subscribers via email and is also posted on Messiah’s website www.mes-
siahlutheranmqt.org. Receiving the ENews is a good way to stay abreast of 
church news and activities. If you are interested in subscribing, contact Jen 
at jen@messiahlutheranmqt.org  And if you would rather not subscribe, you 
can access the ENews through Messiah’s website.  Click on “News” at the 
top of the homepage, then click on “ENewsletter.” Then you’ll be able to click 
on links for the most recent E-newsletters.

Marquette County Community Baby Shower 
Dear Marquette County Partner, The Marquette County Community Baby 
Shower committee has begun planning the 27th annual community baby 
shower. The goal of the shower is two-fold, one; to inform families of ser-
vices and resources that are available in our community and two; to assist 
families with obtaining necessary supplies their infants might otherwise go 
without. The baby shower is scheduled for Friday, May 27, 2022. This event 
is free of charge and open to all Marquette County families with an expectant 
mother or with an infant under six months of age.
The continued success of the Community Baby Shower is dependent upon 
the support of community members and service organizations. You can assist 
by providing a monetary donation or new baby items. All donations can be 
mailed or dropped off at:
CAAM- Attn: Accounting 
1125 Commerce Dr. 
Marquette, MI 49855
Make checks payable to:  CAAM for Marquette County Community Baby 
Shower
Thank you for your participation in this important community event.
Sincerely,
Trecia Nickerson, Community Baby Shower Chair
Phone: 906-228-6522 ext. 257  
email: tnickerson@communityactionam.org
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Playgroup 
Starting a Playgroup at Messiah was a vision. When that vision became a 
reality, we were unsure how well it would be attended. Who would come? 
Would it be church members? How will people know about it? Will the time 
it is held be too long? Too short? All the questions I had were quickly an-
swered!
Playgroup is clearly filling a need! The first playgroup was attended by 14 
children with their 9 caregivers. None of the people who attended the first 
session were from our church. Moms from MOPS do attend, which is a won-
derful connection! Our church is clearly meeting a need in our community. 
I have heard many people say, “Thank you for holding this”! That thanks is 
to Messiah, because we are opening our doors and providing the space to 
meet. We are telling our community that “All are welcome” and I know it 
means a lot to these caregivers. It is really fun to see all the new faces enjoy-
ing our space! Playgroup meets on Thursdays from 10-11:30 am. We follow 
the MAPS schedule, however we are discussing whether to keep it active in 
summer. Thank you for offering a solution to a need many caregivers had! 
Time and space to allow their children to play with other children and make 
connections with other caregivers.     
         - - - Jen Elsenbroek, Playgroup Coordinator

Job – When Justice Goes Wrong 
Why do bad things happen?  Faith has wrestled with this question for thou-
sands of years. The book of Job begins with the story of a good man who suf-
fered and did not deserve it. Everything he loved was wrenched away from 
him; and Job cried out to God: “I just don’t understand!”
Then came his “friends,” who all had easy answers. “You must have de-
served it,” or “This will make you a better person.” And Job still cried out to 
God. And then God answered...
What was God’s answer? And how would it affect our lives?  Come explore 
this book with us, for six sessions on Wednesday evenings starting May 4th 
(meeting at 7:00 pm in room 202). Be warned:  this book pulls no punches. 
Both Job and Job’s friends who criticize him make their best case, in some 
of the finest poetry in the Hebrew Bible, all of them drawing on arguments 
deeply rooted in the Scripture. Job was written for people who were ready to 
ask hard questions. So much so, that people committed to easy answers have 
sometimes thought it just shouldn’t be in the Bible! But it is.
Come join us. This book may surprise you.
Allan E. Johnson

Fortune Lake
Fortune Lake camp scholarships 
Anyone who is interested in or needs financial assistance to attend camp this 
summer, please call or e-mail Pastor Andrew at andrew@messiahlutheran-
mqt.org.  
Volunteers wanted 
Fortune Lake camp is looking for volunteers to help prepare their facili-
ties for the quickly approaching summer. All people, skill sets, and abilities 
are welcome. They need outdoor spaces raked, buildings deep-cleaned and 
wood moved and split. They are not scheduling a formal work day; rather 
they are asking you to come at the time that works best for you. Call or e-mal 
the camp office at 906 214-2267 or officemanager@fortunelake.org . Let them 
know when you’d like to be there, what you’d like to do (they can suggest 
some things if you’re not sure) and how many people you’ll be bringing. 
They would be happy to provide any necessary tools and a meal too. Many 
hands make light work!
New Intergenerational Option 
Due to multiple requests for a shorter intergenerational experience at camp, 
they have decided to offer a three-night option (June 19-22). This all-inclusive 
program is perfect for people with small children, those who have not at-
tended camp before, or those with extra-busy summer schedules.  
Our intergenerational camps build an excitement for God, create meaningful 
faith practices you can continue at home, and invite you to play together in 
God’s amazing creation. You have time to both relax and create memories as 
a family.
Our intergenerational camp program is all-inclusive with meals, lodging, 
and quality Christ-centered activities for all ages led by energetic summer 
staff. As always, new and old friends are welcome!
For more information or to register, go to www.fortunelake.org.  

Thank You, Thank You, Thank You... 
Generous people of Messiah, we have met and exceeded the  $1500 Lenten 
World Hunger challenge set forth by one of our members.  We will continue 
to receive your contributions toward our synod Hunger Offering through 
May 14th.
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Medication Help Available 
If you have questions &/or concerns regarding your medications, you can 
contact retired pharmacist, Barb Salmela. Call the office to get Barb’s phone 
number. All inquiries are confidential. She can help find discounts for medi-
cation, ways to possibly obtain them for free, or suggest less expensive alter-
natives. Also, if you need assistance signing up for Medicare, please call Barb 
for an appointment.  She would be happy to help you through this process.

Rental Need 
There is a family in need of a house or apartment (family of three) who have 
recently moved back to Marquette. Eligible for a section 8 housing voucher.  
Please call the church office and leave a message for Mary Lou Blomquist if 
you can help.

OWLs (Older, Wiser Lutherans) 
With the warmer weather, the OWLS are now walking at Mattson (Lower 
Harbor) Park on Mondays at 10:00 am. If the weather turns nasty, the Dome 
is usually open for walking, too, and we can walk there. Please join us. Take 
along your coffee or tea and a snack for yourself, and we can sit and visit at 
the picnic tables after walking. Any walking speed or distance is just fine. We 
feel it's important to get out, get some exercise, and most importantly, to visit 
with others especially during this isolating time. If you have any questions, 
feel free to call or text Louise at 906-250-3990. All are welcome, and we hope 
to see you soon!!

2022 Pride Fest 
After two very long years, we will be having a celebration Pride Fest. This is 
the 7th U.P. Pride Festival. It will be held in Mattson Lower Harbor Park on 
June 11th fromm 1:00 - 11:00 pm. There will be entertainment throughout the 
day, vendor tables, and other informational tables. Come and support our 
LGBTQ+ community. 

Baby Care Kit Collection - May 2022
Rachel Circle will be collecting items in May for the Baby Care kits that we 
assemble for Lutheran World Relief. 
The kits contain the following items in 12-24 months sizes: 
*Lightweight cotton T-shirts (no onesies) 
*Long or short sleeved gowns or sleepers (without feet) 
*Bath size bars of Ivory soap equaling 8-9 oz., in original wrapping 
*Hand towels, dark colors
The above items are the ones most needed. We are also accepting:
Jacket, sweater or sweatshirt with hood or include baby cap 
Pair of socks 
Diaper pins or large safety pins 
Receiving blankets (could be crocheted or knitted with lightweight yarn up 
to 52 inches square) 
Cloth diapers, flats-fold preferred
Monetary donations are also welcomed and may be dropped off or mailed 
to the office. Rachel Circle would like to thank you in advance for your help 
and contributions. There is a collection bin by the office.

Zoom QiGong 
Zoom QiGong for Health & Wellness, Balance & Fall Prevention. Tuesdays, 
12:00 – 1:00 pm –Diana Magnuson 906-362-9386/ magnusondiana@gmail.com

Sunday School 
It’s already May! After much debate, we have decided to continue with Sun-
day School into the month of June -- our last day will be whenever Marquette 
schools finish up. With the two snow days before spring break, the last day 
of school is now scheduled for Monday, June 13. Our last Sunday School will 
likely be June 12. I plan to have Sunday School on Memorial Day weekend as 
well. But keep an eye on your emails in case the schedule changes! 
In other news, I graduated from Northern Michigan University with my 
Bachelor’s of Science degree to teach English in grade 6-12 on April 30. 
Thanks for all of the well wishes!
As usual, if you have any questions, feel free to email me at miss.grace.
gronowski@gmail.com. 
--- Grace Gronowski, Christian Education Coordinator

Worship From Home 
If you are ever worshipping with us from home/online, know that you can 
find a PDF copy of both the 8:30 & 10:30 am bulletins on our website. If you 
would like to have one mailed to you, just call the church office.
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       May 2022 Worship Volunteers 
Saturday April 30 - 5:00 pm 
Assisting Minister Carol Bell 
Usher   Chris Kotila
Sunday May 1 - 8:30 am 
Assisting Minister Al Edgar 
Reader   Judy Quirk 
Communion Assistants Dave Blomquist, Ray Jarvis 
Ushers   Sam Elder, Bruce Robertson 
Greeters  
Sunday May 1 - 10:30 am 
Assisting Minister           Nancy Raisanen 
Reader   Mike Hill 
Communion Assistants Kerry McGinley, Karen Burkman, Mike Hill 
Ushers    
Greeters   
Projection Technician 
Saturday May 7 - 5:00 pm 
Assisting Minister Kathy Godec 
Usher  
Sunday May 8 - 8:30 am  
Assisting Minister   
Reader   Lynne Hammerstrom 
Communion Assistants Grant Soltwisch, Bruce Robertson 
Ushers   Cathy Seblonka, Ray Jarvis 
Greeters  Mary Lou Blomquist
Sunday May 8 - 10:30 am 
Assisting Minister   
Reader   Ruth Robb  
Communion Assistants Ruth Robb, Jean Artntson 
Ushers    
Greeters   
Projection Technician 
Saturday May 14- 5:00 pm 
Assisting Minister Kathy Godec 
Ushers 
Sunday May 15 - 8:30 am 
Assisting Minister  
Reader   Fred Maynard 
Communion Assistants Kathy Maynard, Bruce Robertson 
Ushers   Barb Avery, Linda Berry 
Greeters  Penny Streeter, Sherry Labbe

Sunday May 15 - 10:30 am 
Assisting Minister Mike Hill 
Reader   Ruth Robb 
Ushers    
Communion Assistants MIke Hill, Sandy Lindberg 
Greeters   
Projection Technician 
Saturday May 21 - 5:00 pm 
Assisting Minister Karen Kimar-Johnson 
Usher   
Sunday May 22 - 8:30 am 
Assisting Minister  
Reader   Kathy Soltwisch 
Communion Assistants Dave Blomquist, Grant Soltwisch 
Ushers    
Greeters  Joan Tasson, Jan Vickstrom
Sunday May 22- 10:30 am 
Assisting Minister  
Reader    
Ushers    
Communion Assistants Ruth Robb 
Greeters  Ruth Robb  
Projection Technician
Satuday May 28- 5:00 pm 
Assisting Minister Kathy Godec 
Usher   Chris Kotila 
Sunday May 29- 8:30 am 
Assiting Minister  
Reader   Larry Pagel 
Communion Assistants Larry Pagel, Bruce Robertson 
Ushers   Al & Gail Edgar 
Greeters  Ruth Koehler
Sunday May 29 -10:30 am 
Assisting Minister Ruth Robb 
Reader   Mike Hill 
Ushers    
Communion Assistants Mike Hill, Sandy Lindberg 
Greeters   
Projection Technician 
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